# ROCHESTER INSTITUTE OF FECHNOLOGY Rochester 8, New York STUDENT COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES October 19, 1961

The meeting was called to order by the president.

The minutes of the previous meeting were corrected to read that a Student Council member may not miss more than two meetings during the quanter.

Roll call was taken

#### DIVISION REPORTS

### CAMPUS ACTIVITIES

Our annual blood drive will be held January 23, 1962. Soliciting will begin early in December, before Christmas vacation.

Help will be needed for the reception and registration for Parent's Weekend. Anyone desiring to help may submit his name to Dan McCillicuddy. He also requested that representatives of each department inform him of their department's plans for the Weekend.

### INTERNAL AFFAIRS

A recording of the revised Alma Mater was played. A motion by Don Lehmbeck to the effect that Student Council hire someone to rewrite the music for the Alma Mater was carried.

The announcement was made that there would be an informal coffee hour after the meeting to enable Student Council members to become better acquainted.

# PUBLICITY AND PUBLICATIONS

Council passed a motion by Bob Moore that Student Council go on record as being dissatisfied with the failure of faculty to read assembly notices to students.

Student Association cards are ready for distribution. A suggestion was made that they be put in student mail folders. There are extra cards available for husbands or wives of married students which will admit them to activities; however, they will not receive a Technilla.

Volunteers are needed to proofread printer's copies of the Student Directory.

# OBGANIZATIONAL AFFAIRS

Bruce Fredericks thanked all those who had cooperated in making the leadership Conference a success. There are plans to hold a second one later in the school year.

### SOCIAL DIVISION

The meeting to schedule the winter quarter social calendar will be held tonight, October 19.

The new student chaperon system was explained. All scheduled events must now have a student chaperon in attendance at the function. Those elligibly to serve as chaperons are the Student Council officers and members and officers of registered organisations on campus.

Council passed a resolution that all events deemed to be organised mixed group activities must be registered with the Social Division. Violations of same may result in group or individual social probation.

BUSINESS

Earry Winters has been appointed temporary parliamentarian.

### HOCKEY COMMITTEE

Rus Trimble requested representatives to give him a report on how many questionnaires actually went into the mail folders. The results of the poll will be published in the naxt issue of the REPORTER.

### STUDENT UNION COMMITTEE

A letter is being sent to all organizations en campus requesting their aid and explaining the project, Painting is expected to begin November 1.

## NEW BUSINESS

A motion was passed that Council recommend to the management of the Snack Bar that tables be cleaned more often.

Bob Jankowski will now cover Student Council news for the REPORTER.

Mr. Curtis Gans, field representative for the Peace Corp will be at RIT on Wednesday, October 25. He will discuss Peace Corp participation by RIT and is interested in interviewing any persons interested.

Names of volunteers were taken to serve on several committees.

File Reorganization
Parents Weekend
Campus Dress
Bulletin Board

Committee heads were reminded to submit a list of their committees to the secretary.

The meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

BRENDA ROMBALL, Secretary